

Lehigh Wheelmen Association
Monthly Meeting Minutes
May 23, 2018

In Attendance: Board members: Roberta Kates, Glenn Davis, Carl Zvanut, Dick McCreight, Rich Ferrera, Dave Drummer, Dave Sheffield, Kathy Crampton. Also present: Tim Phillips, Clyde Odom, Sylvia Radvansky, Suki Kazahaya

No guest speakers this month.

Meeting called to order at 7:02 p.m.

April meeting minutes posted, motion to accept - Dave S., 2nd -Carl Z, approved.

REPORTS:

Treasurer: Dave Sheffield

- Touring Division: YTD spending is tracking to 2018 Budgeted spending. Major expenses for May included VVV, VPCC contract, World Bicycle Relief charitable donation. Income due to VVV and membership dues. Touring balance ~ \$11,818.
- Racing Division: Account balance ~\$4600
- Looking to strong Donut Derby

Touring: Frieder di Biasi not present

- Dave S. remarked that ride interest is high.
- Richard F. seeks another Monday B level ride to balance groups into faster/slower. Kathy C. noted C level is also in need of same, >20 riders.

Membership: Richard Baldock not present but sent email.

- A few ride leaders have expired memberships. Reminders going out.
- Rob Smith handling membership duties 5/24 - 6/10.

Webmaster: Dave Drummer

- Reminded that he responds to all e-mail or forwards to proper recipient. Dave asked that if anyone else responds, please copy to him.
- Needs updated info re: dates of activities and events. Inform any changes/modifications as there may be cross-links.

VVV: Carl Zvanut

- SCU Quad County riders were invited at a discount as their Century was weathered out.
- Bruce Kantor and Jack Helffrich busy marking routes. Thank You!
- Dick McCreight: Facebook is a great way to get the word out. Bike Reg gave VVV ride a homepage mention.

Quick Release: Jean Black not present

May / June - issue target date 6/30

July / August - issue target date 8/11

August / September - issue target date 9/30

October / November - issue target date 11/10

2018 Year End - issue target date 12/31

Racing: Glenn Davis

Next race June 3. Need more racers, looking for way to publicize.

Safety: Rich Ferrera

- Grill n Chill questionnaire participation -- 27 in April, 14 in May
- How often should we cover a topic? Looking to 6/year, peak riding season
- June topic: "Riding side by side". Asking for other suggestions

OLD BUSINESS

Grill and Chill:

- Dave Drummer says sections of the grill are getting worn out.
- Roberta: need to encourage sign-up on Meetup for accurate food purchases. Suggested a reminder email go to members just before GnC night

Inventory Control: Clyde Odom

- With Cathy Odom, bin labeling at barn has been completed. Much appreciation that members have been following new procedure for pulling/replacing items. More wall and shelf markings to be done.

Donut Derby, Sept 3: Tim Phillips

- Jack H. has ordered awards
- Incentive suggested. T-shirts? Carl Z.: Perhaps increased registration fee, get a shirt if registered by a certain date. There are club members who make t-shirts. Clyde noted towels being given to VVV finishers. Do similar for DD?

NEW BUSINESS

Tour de Tush is June 9.

Gale Fritsche looking for more volunteers.

LWA has a club team anyone can join.

Room needed: per Dave S.: Female racer needs room for the summer. Suki offered.

Next meeting is June 27, Meet the Pro Racers.

Meeting adjourned 7:49 p.m.

Minutes submitted by Kathy Crampton, June 11 2018. Edits 6/24/18.